
Memories of the Ministers’ Conference — anticipation 

of Beulah Camp! 

Plans are being made for a “clean-up” day at Beulah 

Camp Saturday, June 13th. Pastors from many points 

within a few hours driving distance of the Campground 

are planning to recruit volunteers for the day. The dor- 

mitories and grounds will be given a clean-up preparation 

for Alliance and Camp Meeting. Those planning to help 

are ask to bring a picnic lunch (or dinner!) It should be 

an enjoyable and profitable day. 

Rev. Jack Stevens has been appointed Business Man- 

ager of Bethany Bible College, and will assume his duties 

July 1st. 

Appeal has been made to our Sunday Schools for a 

special offering June 14th., in support of the Beulah 

Children’s Tabernacle project. This is a most worthy 

cause and merits the support of every Sunday School and 

Church of the Denomination. It would be a fine thing if 

every Sunday School of our connection would have a 

special offering on June 14th. All offerings and gifts 

should be sent to Rev. Jack Stevens, Norton, N. B. 

Lic. Kenneth Kierstead is spending the Summer 

months, in supply and D.V.B.S. work. He still has the Aug. 

31st-Sept. 20th period open. Kenneth’s address is Bethany 

Bible College, Yarmouth, N. S. 

And closing exercises of Bethany Bible College June 

6-8. This year’s Commencement is especially significant, 

the last before transfer of the School to Sussex, N. B. 

How we would like to be there! And many will enjoy that 

privilege. 

Annual meetings should be held “within the first ten 

days of the month of June”, p. 42, Manual. Reports should 

then be sent to the Alliance Corresponding Secretary im- 

mediately. It would be a fine thing if every church would 

get its report in in time for printing and publication before 

Alliance. 

Only a month to Alliance and Beulah Camp time! We 

need much special prayer for these important events. 

HIGHWAYS AND MINUTE BOOKS WANTED 
Some time ago we set ourself the task of collecting 

a copy of each Highway and Minute book published by 

our alliance. This has been a hobby with us. Our purpose 

is to try to complete the task and turn our collection 

over to the Bethany Library. To date we have collected 

over 90% of all the Highways published. We want to 

thank each one who has helped us by sending us Highways 

and Minute books. The following list will show you what 

Highways and Minute books we need to complete our 

task. If you are able to help us, we shall be very grateful. 

HIGHWAYS: 

1896—Jan.. 15, 30; Feb. 15, 28; March 15; June 15; July 30. 
1897—June 15, Oct. 19, 30; Nov. 15; Det: “13. 
1898—Jan. 15, 30; Feb. 15, 28; Oct. 15, 30; Dec. 30. 
1899—Mar. 30; May 30; June “15; July 30; Aug. 15, 30; Sept. 30; 

Oct. 15, 30; Nov. 15, 30; Dec. 15, 30. 
1900—July. 15; Nov. 30; Dec. 15. 
1901—June 30; July 15, 30; Aug. 15. 
1902—Nov. 15; Dec. 30. 
1903—Mar. 15; June 15. 
1904—Aug. 15, 30; Sept. 15, 30; Dec. 30. 
1905—Aug. 30; Nov. 15. 
1907—Jan. 15, 30. 
1909—June 30. 
1913—Aug. 30. 
1914—Jan. 15, 30; Mar. 15; April 30; June 15, 30; July 15; Aug. 30; 

Oct. 15, 30; Nov. 30; Dec. 15, 30. 
1916—June 30; Sept. 30. 
1918—Feb. 15, 28; Mar. 15, 30; April 30; May 15, 30; June 30; July 

15:30; ‘Aug. 15: Sept. 15, SO. Oct. 15. 20: Nov Ao f 
1923-—Jan. 15; Feb. 15; April 15, 30; +g Is, 30; Sine 15, 30; July 

30; Aug. 15; Sept. 18; Nov. 15,.30; ‘30. 
W9aeisichi 15; Feb. 15; May 30; June 15, 036: July 15; Aug. 15, 30; 

30; Nov. 15; Dec. 15, 30. 
1925._Jent: 15; Feb. 28; Mar. 15; April 30; June 30; July 15; Aug. 

30; Oct. 15, 30; Nov. 30; Dec. 15. 

DEATHS 

Mrs. Minerva E. Proctor, 95, passed away at a nursing 

home in Patten, Maine, on May 10. She had only a brief 

illness, although she had been confined to her bed for the 

past few months. She was converted as a girl, and was a 

member of the Crystal Reformed Baptist Church. She left 

a glowing testimony of God’s saving and sanctifying power. 

Funeral services were conducted from the Crystal 

church, with Rev. J. A. Moses officiating, assisted by Rev. 

John McElhinney. 

She is survived by a son and a daughter. Mrs. J. A. 

Moses is a grand-daughter. 

Mrs. Gladys Craft, 61 of Alexander, Me., went to be with 

her Lord, Sunday, May 17. She was a faithful member of 

the Crawford Reformed Baptist church, and maintained a 

strong faith and hope in the Lord through the last few 

months of ill health. 

Funeral services were held from the Calais Reformed 

Baptist Church with Rev. J. A. Moses officiating. 

She is survived by her husband, a son and two 

daughters. 

To those who mourn we extend our sincere sympathy. 

WEDDING 

Benson-Jones: On April 2nd, the Calais, Maine, Reformed 

Baptist Church, was the scene of a pretty wedding, when 

Miss Grace Jones, of St. Stephen, N. B., became the bride 

of Rev. R. T. Benson, pastor of our church in Old Town, 

Me. Miss Jones is the daughter of Mrs. Major Helen Jones 

and the late Major Isaac Jones. Mr. Benson is the son of 

Mr. and Mrs. Ottawa Benson of Seal Cove, Grand Manan. 

Rev. J. A. Moses performed the ceremony. 

Crowley-Alley: Oscar N. Crowley, son of Mr. and Mrs. 

Myran Crowley, and Judith Ann Alley, daughter of Mr. 

and Mrs. Mariner Alley, of West Jonesport, Maine, were 

united in marriage by Rev. James A. Blinn, on Easter 

Sunday at 2 p.m. in the Reformed Baptist Churelt, Jones- 

port, Maine. 

NOTICE 

Waitresses are needed for Beulah Camp, July 3-12. 

Application should be made to Rev. Hazen Ricker, Bristol, 

N. B. Room and board during the Camp Meeting is pro- 

vided in return for the waitress service rendered, Ap- 

plicants should be fourteen years of age, willing to con- 

form to the rules of the Camp. Potato peelers are also 

needed. Those interested should write Brother Ricker im- 

mediately. 

1926—May 30. 
1928—May 30. 
1929—July 30. 
1930—March 30. 
1932—April 30; May 15. 
1937—March 15. 
1950—Dec. 30. 
1953—Feb. 28. 
1956—Feb. 15 

MINUTE BOOKS WANTED 

1889-1901 inclusive; 1903, 1907, 1908. 

Some of the minute books we have are not in the 

best of condition. Anyone wishing to send any old minute 

books to us may do so. Each contribution will be gratefully 

received. 

W.E.G. 

NOTE: Send your Highways and Minute books to Rev. 

W. E. Green, Bethany Bible College, Yarmouth, N. S. 

The King’s Highway


